
Hello everyone,  

Cleve Area School Transition 

We wish Caitlin and Estelle all the best with their transition to Cleve Area School this Friday. 

Caitlin and Estelle have been at Port Neill Primary since their Reception year and will next year 

begin their high school journey at Cleve. Can you think of the last child or group of children who 

completed their entire primary school at Port Neill?? We have an idea and believe it was about 

15 years ago, we would love to hear what you think.  

Theatre Bugs 

From December 4th to 8th our students will be involved in a week’s intensive drama, dancing 

and singing instruction which will result in their end of year musical performance. Our           

Governing Council fund Theatre Bugs and their travel and Rick and Julie Will have kindly         

donated accommodation for the two teachers.   

Our most recent Student Wellbeing and Engagement data showed us that compared to the rest the state we have a higher 

percentage of children who do not participate in music or art outside of school. Having the  opportunity for our children to 

explore and participate in music, dance and drama with qualified instructors in this area can challenge our students but also 

be a rewarding experience.  

Governing Council 

Governing Council have the last meeting for the year on Wednesday 29th November at 3.30pm. Due to an early harvest we 

were unable to have to a meeting earlier this term so there are several important discussions that need to be had to finalise 

2023 and to prepare for 2024. Please make the effort to come along and send agenda items to Hannah Woolford. 

Student Free Day 

Governing Council have approved a Student Free Day for Monday December 11. Teachers will be working with                     

Karen O’Rielly, Curriculum Lead, to further unpack the concepts of the curriculum. Our big picture is to integrate these      

concepts across learning areas, for students to experience deeper and more challenging learning, which they can then    

transfer to positively impact their community.   

Our Strategy 

As a staff we have delved into familiarising ourselves more with the Departments new strategy and aligning it to our school 

context. Port Neill Primary has always had ‘developing the whole child and a holistic education’ at the heart of everything we 

do. This has made our learning about the new strategy more of a deeper think and progression for us rather than something 

completely new. I look forward to sharing our draft alignment to the strategy with our school community.  

Best wishes, 

Lisa Masters 

NOVEMBER 

13TH—26th Nov        
Book Fair 

Wed 29th                     
Gov Council 

DECEMBER 

4TH—8TH                             
Theatre Bugs 

Mon 11th                   
Student free day 

 

TERM  4  WEEK 5 



If you have messaged the school 

on the mobile phone and haven't 

had a reply within 30 mins, please 

ring the school to confirm.  



Well done to Caitlin for representing our school at the Tumby Bay RSL Remembrance Day. 







Return order form with money to Port Neill Primary School or 

EFT to Port Neill Primary School     BSB 633-108   A/c 144734506 

Please reference your ‘name’ and ‘fundraiser’ when making a payment 

PLEASE NOTE: If orders are ready before noon we will contact you otherwise they can be 

collected after midday and before 2.30 

Thank you for supporting our school. 

 

NAME PHONE NO: 

PRODUCT   COST HOW MANY 

OF EACH 

TOTAL COST 

FAMILY MEAT PIE   15.00     

FAMILY POTATO PIE   16.00     

PASTY SLICE   12.00     

COCKTAIL PIES Pack of 6 8.00     

COCKTAIL PASTIES Pack of 6 8.00     

COCKTAIL QUICHES Pack of 6 8.00     

COCKTAIL SAUSAGE ROLLS Pack of 6 8.00 
    

CORNISH PASTY Pack of 3 15.50     

FINGER BUNS Pack of 8 9.50     

FINGER BUNS WITH FRUIT Pack of 8 9.50 
    

LAMINGTONS Pack of 8 10.00     

APPLE PLAIT LOAF LARGE 10.00     

APRICOT PLAIT LOAF LARGE 10.00 
    

CARROT CAKE  8.50     

CHOC SPONGE ROLL  8.50   

SWISS SPONGE ROLL  8.50   

TOTAL       $ 

PAID BY   (please circle) 
CASH 

EFT 

  

 ORDERS MUST BE NO LATER THAN                               

FRIDAY 17TH NOVEMBER 2023 

Delivered to school Wednesday 22ndNovember 

Email to Julie.will828@schools.sa.edu.au   

OR Ring the school on 86889029 

PLEASE DO NOT TEXT BAKERY ORDERS TO PRIVATE PHONES 

AS IT MAY GET  FORGOTTEN 


